Parish Newsletter – 3 April 2017

## Transfer of assets to Salisbury City Council agreed

The <u>transfer of responsibility</u> for a package of buildings, facilities and services to Salisbury City Council has been formally completed.

The transfer of services and assets includes the Market Place, properties, a new CCTV system, Shopmobility, play areas and maintenance services. Both parties have worked together to deliver a smooth transition and to complete the legal documentation.



The complete transfer package includes:

- The responsibility within the Salisbury boundary for service delivery including Shopmobility and grounds maintenance
- A Wiltshire Council-funded upgraded CCTV system for Salisbury, which is in the process of being implemented. The service will be run from the council's Bourne Hill offices, which is also home to Wiltshire Police, to enable partnership working
- The transfer of Section 106 monies for projects within the Salisbury City Council boundary
- The transfer of ownership of nine property assets including the Market Place and its public conveniences, monuments and a range of other properties
- The grant of leases and management of three public conveniences in Wiltshire Council's city centre car parks

## **New High Sheriff for Wiltshire and Swindon**

Wiltshire's <u>new High Sheriff was sworn in</u> today (2 April), in a ceremony which dates back to Saxon times.

Lady Marland undertook her declaration and acceptance at Salisbury Catherdral, taking over from Sir David Hempleman-Adams. She will be responsible for a number of ceremonial duties during his year of office.

Lady Marland said: "I am honoured and privileged to be the High Sheriff of Wiltshire for the next twelve months. I was brought up in Broadchalke near Salisbury and now live nearby in Odstock. I have a keen interest in history, and I maintain that interest through my involvement, as trustee of both the Chalke Valley History Festival and Salisbury Museum.



## What's on



If you would like to promote an event in your area to staff and the wider public why not use the <u>events calendar</u> on our website. You can find the link to the calendar on the home page under 'What's on'.

Check what else is on at Wiltshire Music Centre in Bradford on Avon: <a href="https://www.wiltshiremusic.org.uk">www.wiltshiremusic.org.uk</a> and City Hall in Salisbury: <a href="https://www.cityhallsalisbury.co.uk">www.cityhallsalisbury.co.uk</a>

## **Quick links**

Area Board information - www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityandliving/areaboards.htm

All the latest news releases - www.wiltshire.gov.uk/latestnews.htm

A blog for the heritage community of Wiltshire - https://heritageinwiltshire.wordpress.com

Community virtual notice boards - www.wiltshire.gov.uk/ourcommunitymattersblogsites.htm

Recycle for Wiltshire-www.recycleforwiltshire.com

Roadworks - www.wiltshire.gov.uk/roadshighwayspavements/roadworks.htm

Tree wardens for Wiltshire - www.wiltshiretreewardens.co.uk

What's on in Wiltshire- www.wiltshire.gov.uk/leisureandrecreation/whatson.htm

What's on at City Hall in Salisbury - www.cityhallsalisbury.co.uk

A blog for Wiltshire's arts community-http://theartsinwiltshire.wordpress.com

The latest newsfrom the council is available on the full newslisting pages of the website